
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

February 28, 2023 

 

Honorable Brenda Weldon, Mayor     email: mayor@malvernar.gov  

City of Malvern 

506 Overman Street 

Malvern, AR 72104 

 

RE: Permit Number: AR0034126, AFIN 30-00040 

Invalid NODI Code Warning Letter 

Dear Mayor Weldon, 

 

A review of the Permit file for the above mentioned facility for the period of January 31, 2022 through 

December 31, 2022 reveals the following compliance issues: 

 

The facility has reported NODI Code E (Failed to Sample/Required Analysis Not Conducted) for the 

following parameters and monitoring periods, in violation of Part I, Section A of Permit No. AR0034126: 

 
 

 

DMR End 

Date 

 

 

Discharge 

Number 

 

 

 

Parameter Description 

 

 

Reported 

DMR Value 

 

 

Permit 

Limit 

 

 

 

Vio % 

09/30/2022 TX1-Q Pass/Fail Static Renewal 7 Day Chronic Ceriodaphnia  (7 

DA AVG, pass=0;fail=1) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q Pass/Fail Statre 7Day Chronic Pimephales Promelas  (7 

DA AVG, pass=0;fail=1) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q Low Flow Pass/Fail Survival Test Static Renewal 7 Day 

Chronic Ceriodaphnia dubia  (7 DA AVG, pass=0;fail=1) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q Low Flow Pass/Fail Survival Test Static Renewal 7 Day 

Chronic Pimephales promelas  (7 DA AVG, 

pass=0;fail=1) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q NOEC Lethal Static Renewal 7 Day Chronic 

Ceriodaphnia dubia  (7 DA AVG, %) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q NOEC Lethal Static Renewal 7 Day Chronic Pimephales 

promelas  (7 DA AVG, %) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q NOEC Sub-Lethal Static Renewal 7 Day Chronic 

Ceriodaphnia dubia  (7 DA AVG, %) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q NOEC Sub-Lethal Static Renewal 7 Day Chronic 

Pimephales promelas  (7 DA AVG, %) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q Coef Of Var Statre 7Day Chronic Ceriodaphnia  (7 DA 

AVG, %) 

E Report  

09/30/2022 TX1-Q Coef Of Var Statre 7Day Chronic Pimephales  (7 DA 

AVG, %) 

E Report  
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Any violation of your Permit is subject to further enforcement action by this Division, pursuant to the 

Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act. The regulations and your Permit require that you take all 

reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent the occurrence of violations. 

 

Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, please feel free to 

contact me at 501-682-0758, or you may e-mail me at Kristen.Graham@adeq.state.ar.us.  

 

Sincerely,  

Kristen Graham 
 
Kristen Graham 

Enforcement Analyst 

5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118 

 

 

Cc: cwheatley@malvernar.gov  
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